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Chris Hughes 
Ed VBA Newsletter 

 
Greg Quittner 

 
This article from the VBA Newsletter (May 
2023), shows that Greg Quittner is still active 
and taking an interest in the Victorian bridge 
scene.  
We have named the upcoming “Greg Quittner 
Swiss Pairs congress” at East Lindfield in his 
honour as the driving force at the old Gordon 
Bridge Centre (Last playing at east Lindfield, 
before the merger with the NSBC) 
 

 
 
SOMETIMES BEING LUCKY TRIUMPHS 
OVER GOOD TECHNIQUE  
With apologies to Billy Joel and his Piano Man  
 

It’s seven o’clock on a Wednesday  
The regular crowd shuffles in  
There’s a pair discussing their system  
Desperately trying to win  

 
Your regular partner Jim rushes in at 7:25pm 
just before the evening session is about to start 
at 7:30pm. He is holding a piece of paper in his 
hand. He passes it over to you. Your immediate 
response is, “Jim, I’ve told you before no new 

additions to the system until after the session”. 
Jim replies, “I promise you this is great. You can 
use this convention with a variety of hands. I 
read it in the latest Australian Bridge magazine”.  
 
Jim looks at me wandering off to our assigned 
table for the first session. He continues, “OK 
let’s leave it for now and discuss it after the 
session”.  
 
You start off at table 1 against 2 lovely ladies, 
Dina and Julia. The first 2 boards seem flat and 
then comes board 3.  
East/West are vulnerable, and Jim and you are 
not vulnerable. 
 
 Sitting South, as dealer, you hold  

A876 KQJ32 AQ Q4 
 

You open 1 and your partner bids 2. You 

reverse into 2 because you have a very good 
hand. Your partner, who doesn’t believe in 
wasting time in the auction, trots out 4NT and 

you reply 5showing two controls without the 

Q. Partner now bids 6. You thought that 4NT 

agreed s, so what does 6 mean. You guess 

it is choice of contracts, so with a good  suit, 
you decide to pass and hope for the best.  

Dina, as West, leads the T and dummy comes 
down.  

9 AT95 KT972 J73 
 
Your first thought is that at least this contract is 

better than 6. BRIDGE HUMOUR 6 Your 
second thought is that you wonder whether this 
highly unusual bidding is included on the piece 
of paper Jim held. Your third thought is, Dina 
has led the unbid suit and I shall probably have 
to gracefully concede one down. Julia wins with 

A and starts thinking. You wonder what she is 
thinking about but hope springs eternal. After 

quite a while, Julia puts the K on the table.  
 

You win the A and draw trumps and throw 

your losing  on the K and claim. You are a 
little bewildered, but it is what it is. 

https://vba.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/BV_bulletin_May23compressedfile.pdf
https://vba.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/BV_bulletin_May23compressedfile.pdf
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The full hand was 
 

 
As you enter the score, you hear the following 
commentary at the table.  

Julia says, “Dina, why didn’t you bid 3?”.  
Dina says, “Julia, I was vulnerable with a poor 
suit. Why didn’t you pre-empt with that great 
spade suit?”.  
Julia replied, “We are vulnerable and look at all 
my losers. I guess, I was a bit conservative. I am 
sorry Dina that I asked why you did not bid as it 
was a pretty ordinary suit.”  
 
Jim could not help himself. He said, “If either of 
you ladies had bid, I would have bid the slam 
directly. When you play a sophisticated system 

like ours, 6 is automatic over a pre-emptive bid 
by either one of you.”  
 
You think to yourself. We have just started play 
on a Wednesday  
You say to yourself with a grin  
There are three discussing this auction  
It is time for a tonic and gin  
 

VBA Editor’s Note: Greg Quittner sent me 

the background for this article. I edited and 
added to it in several places, but I am grateful 
for his assistance 

♦️ 2023 Club Champion Race 

 
The 2023 club champion (Brownie Cup) is 
determined from results in 29 major club events.  
 
2 CC qualification events Completed in July 
 

   
 

 
David 

 
Peter 

 
Michael 

 
Andrew 

 
David 

 
Yumin 

 
Witold 

 
Dagmar 

 
The leaders board scores at end of July 

 
 
August has 3 CC events completing,  

• Comp Night – BAM Teams 

• Congress – RB Winter Swiss Pairs 

• Congress – EL Greg Quittner Swiss Pairs 
.
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♦️ Up Over vs Down under - Results 
 

 
 

 
Derek & David 

 
 

 
Jack & Leesa 

 
 
Honour Board –UP Over vs Down Under 

Link to Full results 

♦️ Comp Night- MP Swiss Results 
 

 
 
A short 2 Week competition with MP scoring, 
converted to Victory Points, with 6x9 Board 
Swiss Matches. Poor Entry with just 11 tables. 
Well directed by Ronnie Ng. 
 

 
Yumin Li 

 
Peter 

Jeffery 

 
Helena 

Dawson 

 
David 

Weston 

 

 
 

Honour Board –Matchpoint Swiss Pairs 

Link to Full results 

 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2574
https://realbridge.online/up-over-v-down-under-july-23.html
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2783
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session528265
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♦️ Congress Winter Teams Results 
 

 
 

 
Wayne 

 
William 

 
Michael 

 
Chris 

 

 

 
Neil (NT) 

 
Tony (NT) 

 
Ken 

 
Sue 

 
Honour Board –Winter Swiss teams 

Link to Full results 

Club Admin 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 .  

End July Club Membership Numbers 

 
We pay both ABF & NSWBA affiliation fees per 
“Home Club” Member. 
 

 
 
I have reduced Membership fees. From now till 
31st December 2023. 

• Full membership $45.00 

• Out of Metro area Real Bridge only $25.00 
 
 

 

 

♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/meeting-minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1769
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session531783?utm_source=results&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=north-shore-inc&utm_content=view-full-results&utm_term=531783
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
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♦️ History Club Newsletters 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/newsletters 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

Website news  

We hope you like the new look and feel and 
should you have any feedback - please let us 
know by using our feedback form by clicking 
here. 

 

♦️ ABF – Club MP profile vs Aus 

 
 

 
 

 

Death notice  
 
Barry Feyder  
7/7/52 – 20/7/23 

 
Barry only took up bridge seriously 6 years ago. 
Loved the game and all the people he met over 
the table and online. Passed peacefully after a 
rapid downturn with his health. 
More Info 

 

 

 

 
John 

Scudder 

NSWBA 
Progress on 
Restructure 

 
Jake Andrew 

 
Update: No 4 (July 11) 
 
It has been a while since the last update on how 
we are moving forward with the restructure of 
the NSWBA.  We aim to strengthen the future of 

Bridge across NSW with the objective of setting 
up two new focussed organisations for success. 
The proposed plan is to: 
 
Create an independent club in inner Sydney. Its 
members will be both the social and competitive 
players of the current NSWBA.  

• The new club would be like the current SBC 
(Sydney Bridge Centre) with the board 
focussed on its members’ needs, without the 
complexities and distractions of the current 
state structure. 

• A board of directors for the new club is 
currently being set up and we will be sharing 
more detail on this soon. 

 
Create a new State peak body for Bridge in 
NSW.  Its members will be the 158 NSW Bridge 
Clubs that are currently affiliated to the NSWBA. 
 

• The new NSW peak body would assume all 
responsibilities of the NSWBA, including 
evolving bridge in the state, running 
competitive events, selecting and supporting 
representative teams, and support services 
to clubs across NSW. 

• A board of directors for the new NSW peak 
body and a Council to provide guidance are 
being set up and we will also be sharing 
more detail on this soon.    

 
To manage this process, a Transition 
Committee has been established to work 
through the many issues required to set up 
these two new organisations for success. This 
committee will oversee the restructure of the 
NSWBA to form the two new organisations 
outlined above, and implement governance over 
the strategic, legal and financial aspects of the 
restructure. 
 
The initial members of Transition Committee 
are: 
 

• Dagmar Neumann NSWBA Councillor, 
Project Leader 

• Glenda Parmenter Founding Chair of 
the NSW bridge peak body 

• Mary Anne Loveridge  Founding Chair of 
the new bridge club 

• Jake Andrew  Program Manager 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/3012
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We will be providing regular email updates on 
the progress of the restructure. Our upcoming 
updates will go into additional detail about the 
purpose and objectives of these two new 
organisations. We will also introduce the 
members making up the new boards and their 
roles, so please keep your eye out for further 
updates – in your inbox and on the NSWBA 
website. 
 

 
Update & An Introduction No 5 (July 31) 
 
Thank you for your questions and other 
responses to our last update about the NSWBA 
Transition. It is wonderful to know that so many 
of you feel passionately about the future of 
bridge. 
 
In the most recent message, we introduced the 
Transition Committee that will oversee the 
evolution of the NSWBA.  This raised important 
questions around governance, which is the 
system by which an organisation is controlled 
and operates, and the mechanisms by which it, 
and its people, are held to account.[1] Please 
find a diagram summarising the existing 
governance structure below. 
 
The NSWBA Council has delegated authority to 
the Transition Committee to oversee the 
restructure of the NSWBA. The NSWBA Council 
receives a briefing on developments every few 
weeks, and provides input on priorities, direction 
and timelines.  It is the Council that eventually 
makes all the significant decisions about this 
project. 

 
 
An important message from John Scudder, 
Chair of the NSWBA Council: 
 

The Strategic Review undertaken in 2022 made 
clear recommendations on how to shape the 
future of bridge in NSW, and what strategic 
obstacles require attention. This future vision 
accords with the direction that the NSWBA 
directors have asked the Transition Committee 
to implement. 
 
I believe our community needs some renewal 
through new people who bring additional skills, 
ideas and energy.  I am optimistic that the many 
new volunteers will ensure continuity and 
strengthening of our operations.  For clarity - the 
NSW Bridge Association Limited is a single legal 
entity, and any references to “new” 
organisations does not mean two new 
companies will be created. 
 
It is pleasing that two groups of skilled 
volunteers are preparing to lead once the 
separation happens.  In our last update these 
groups were referred to using board language – 
for those that have asked for clarification: 
technically these are two committees of Council 
that are working on defining objectives, working 
structures, budgets and plans to ensure the 
success of the two organisations going forward. 
Until the separation occurs, these groups will 
serve as advisors to the present directors.  Our 
plans will be communicated appropriately and of 
course be subject to member review and 
approval.  
 
Please join me in expressing the Council’s 
gratitude to the many volunteers – on the 
Transition Committee, Club Proxy Board, State 
Proxy Board and many others without a formal 
role. They have a great deal of work to do to 
implement this change and set up our 
community for success. Should you have any 
concerns about the restructure of the NSWBA 
you should contact the members of the 
Transition Committee or myself. 
 
The Transition Committee is made up of six 
members with a Project Leader, Program 
Manager, and two representatives each from the 
Club and State Proxy Boards.  Best we do some 
introductions 
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Dagmar 
Neumann – 
Project Leader 

• NSWBA Councillor  

• Professional board director and 
consultant experienced in strategy, 
change and transformation 
management (technology and 
business).  

• I play Monday nights and weekend 
congresses. I’m always keen to 
meet people and chat. 

 

 
Anne Loveridge 
– Acting Chair of 
the Club Proxy 
Board 

• Executive Coach with strong 
leadership, communications and 
change management skills with 
experience in governance and 
managing risk. 

• I play bridge regularly in the city 
on Wednesday morning. I look 
forward to getting to know more 
members. 

 

 
Jeff Newton - 

Deputy Chair of the 
Club Proxy Board 

• Retired technology 
professional with experience 
leading teams for large global 
companies in the Financial 
Services industry. 

• I live within walking distance of 
the club and enjoy the 
Wednesday morning duplicate 
session. 

 

 

 
Glenda 
Parmenter - Chair 
of the State 
Proxy Board 

• Retired nurse academic, 
experienced in team leadership 
and course design. 

 

• I play at the Armidale Bridge 
Club on Tuesday nights and 
Thursday afternoons and in the 
NSWBA Online Pairs League on 
Thursday evenings. 

 

 

 
Rakesh Kumar - 
Deputy Chair of 
the State Proxy 
Board 
 

• NSWBA Zonal Councillor, 
Southern Zone 

• Retired academic, experienced 
on policy and management 
committees, including the 
Academic Board and 
University Council at UNSW. 

 

• I play duplicate bridge every 
Monday at Southern Highlands 
Bridge Club, online on 
weekday evenings, as well as 
congresses and state/national 
tournaments. 

 

 
Jake Andrew - 
Transition 
Program Manager  

• Vice President of NSBC 

• Strategy advisor and coach 
with experience in executive 
leadership, product and 
innovation, investment 
banking, and organisational 
restructure. 

• I play Monday nights, 
occasional daytime sessions 
and most NSWBA congresses. 

 

 
Please feel free to approach us with any 
questions about the program’s progress, the 
committees, and our roles.  
 
We are currently compiling a list of FAQs 
(frequently asked questions). While we certainly 
don’t have all the answers yet, we aim to 
provide information and responses to your 
emails. Please feel free to raise further 
questions. 
 
Please keep an eye out for future updates – we 
plan to send these every two-to-three weeks. In 
the next update we will provide detail about the 
purpose and objectives of the two organisations. 
We will also post these updates on the NSWBA 
website. 
 
Thank you for your continued help and support. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jake Andrew 
NSWBA Transition Program Manager 



 August 2023 Newsletter Club News      

 
 

 
Glenda 

 
 Club ABF Capitation fees 

 

Increase in ABF Capitation and Masterpoint 
Fees 
Hi Everyone, 
I'm writing to inform you of upcoming increases 
in ABF fees. 
Following the impact of the COVID pandemic, 
2023 is a pivotal year for bridge in Australia and 
in implementing its Strategic Plan 2022-2025 to 
attract, develop and retain players, the ABF has 
approved the increase in its capitation fees to 
$20 per player, effective from 1st April 2024. 
 
Masterpoint fees across all levels will also 
increase in line with inflation along with the 
commencement of a three-year adjustment to 
gold points to align with the top level red 
masterpoints. 
 
While the NSW Bridge Association is currently 
going through a transformation aimed at 
developing bridge in NSW and better supporting 
affiliated clubs, there are no plans at this stage 
to increase the state affiliation fees. 
 
Glenda Parmenter Chair NSWBA State 
Committee Ph: 0414 937 891 
Email: glendaparmenter4@gmail.com 

 

 
Allison Stralow 

 

 

 

 
The President of the ABF, Allison Stralow, will 
lead the Australian Teams as Chef de Mission in 
Morocco. 

 

Link to our Australian Player Profiles HERE 

https://abf.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ca25b53c6566fd262698f7177&id=a2fc64087a&e=99562a692a
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♦️ Beginner Bridge Lessons 
 

 
 

Do you know anybody who may be interested in 
learning to play bridge?  
 
New F2F lessons begin 16/Aug.  
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au 

 

 
 

♦️ Bridge Lessons. 

 

 
Liz Wilkinson 

Liz Wilkinson has finished 

teaching Build on the Basics at 

the Willis on Thursdays but is 

still teaching Bridge Basics on 

Saturdays at 10am at East 

Lindfield. She will be teaching 

ITB from mid-August. 

We have a new Introduction to Bridge course  

beginning August 16. This course will run 

Wednesday afternoons 2 – 4pm and is suitable 

for the absolute beginner. It will be taught by Liz 

Wilkinson and if players enjoy the course, 

Bridge Basics will follow in the same time slot 

immediately after. The bar will be open after the 

session and players will be welcome to stay for 

a drink after the game and chat with new 

friends.    

Liz Wilkinson is currently completing the Bridge 
Basics course, at EL on Saturdays 
 

 
 

 
Returning to Bridge after a long break? 

Liz Wilkinson is teaching "Build on the Basics" 
at the Willis every Thursday at 1.30. These 
lessons are perfect for people returning to 
bridge after a long break and for Supervised 
players wanting to raise their game to the next 
level. Lessons feature both explanation and play 
so that you have the chance to put new skills 
into practice. 
 
Players may come to one or all of the lessons, 
but please register your initial interest to 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au $20 per 
lesson for members, $25 for non-members.  
 
The full curriculum is available on our website 
(very bottom of the long page) 
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-
your-basic-skills 
Please let your friends know it's time to get back 
into bridge! 

 
Link to Website Teaching Basics  
 

mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
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Jessica Brake 

Jessica Brake has now finished 

teaching Bridge Basics Online 

and will be returning later in the 

year. Players are now invited to 

play Supervised Wed 7pm with 

Jenny Barnes online with 

RealBridge. 
 

 

Jamie Thompson will be 
presenting 3 great Zoom 
lessons in September. 
Stayed tuned for more 
details. 

 

Anita Curtis 

Anita Curtis is teaching 

her popular Develop 

your Skills & Broaden 

your Game. See 

website for more details. 

 

 
 
Anita offers an extensive range of topics in the 
Broaden Your Game and Intermediate Hand 
Analysis Classes held on Wednesdays at 2pm. 
 
I invite you to take your game to the next level 
and join Anita on Wednesdays, if you can’t 
make the date or time - Anita will email you a 
recording to watch at your leisure 

 
 

♦️ Comp Night Coming Events 

 
After the current event BAM completes 

 
 

This will be followed by our sponsored major 
Watermark Club teams. Starting in late August 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/already-playing-regularly
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/819
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This will be followed by Club Pairs Championship 

 

 
 

 
 

Then the “True Mixed teams” (4 weeks), followed 

by the “XMAS Teams” (3 Weeks), completes the 

2023 program, 

♦️ 20th Aug RB Winter Swiss Pairs Congress 

 

 
 

 
 

 

♦️ 27th Aug Greg Quittner Swiss Pairs 

 
 

 

https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/828
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/794
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/794
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♦️ 2nd Oct EL Matchpoint Pairs Congress 

 
 

 
 

♦️ 2023 WS/EL Pairs Championship 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Just turn up for the EL & WS pairs 

championships (sum of 3 session scores) 

• 3x Mondays Open 14/Aug @ EL  

• 3x Tuesdays Open 15 Aug @ WS.   

• No need to register your entry.  

• 3 sessions added up for the Win 

• Walkin and play OK, on any session 

• Represent EL/WS at State Pairs Finals 

 

 

 

https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/856
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♦️ 2023 Club Championship events remaining  

 
 
 

♦️ 2023 Club July Table Numbers  
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♦️Spring Nationals Flyer & Event Table 

 

 
 


